Local Workforce Innovation Area 23                                                     Quarterly Youth Committee Meeting     
Monday, June 21, 2021 ▪ 10:00 AM
Via Zoom / teleconference 
Chair: Tiffany Macke
Vice Chair:  Chris Strohl 
 
	Members Present:
Dave Cole, Amy Corbin, Laurie Jennings, Tiffany Macke, Chris Strohl, Kathy Swinson, 
Mike Conley

Members Absent:   Chuck Jones, Van Leeds, Sally Shawver, Patti Metzger 
Others Present:
Amy Dulaney, Jamie Corda Hadjaoui, Tony Logue, Debbie Whitacre, Sharmila Kakac 
	


Welcome - Call to Order: 
The regular meeting of the LWIA 23 Youth Committee was called to order at 10:04 am on Monday, June 21, 2021 via Zoom / conference call.

Approval of Minutes: 
There were no questions or concerns after reviewing the previous meeting minutes, Dave Cole made a motion to approve the minutes, Kathy Swinson seconded.  Motion Carried.

Youth Roundtable Results (Probation)
Laurie Jennings stated that they held a roundtable discussion for Probation Offices on May 26, 2021.  Four of our thirteen counties attended.  The discussion consisted of a brief overview of WIOA and many questions were asked from the Probation offices.  CEFS has received several referrals from this meeting; however, the Youth are not following through with the next steps to become a participant.

Report on Activities and Programs for Youth
Laurie Jennings reported the following:  DCEO completed their monitoring of LWIA 23.  We have received a “soft exit” with several findings.  After discussion, many of these findings will be removed from the final letter.  CEFS has scheduled a “Meet CEFS” at the community colleges before the Fall semester.  This has been a good recruiting process in the past.  She mentioned the desperate need to recruit more Youth.  They have served 107 this year.

Performance Measures Current Status
Laurie stated they have exceeded all measures with the exception of the Youth Credential measure, which was failed.  One more person in the measure would have increased that to a “meet”.

Other Business
Tiffany mentioned that we had guest speakers in the past prior to the pandemic.  We should start thinking about who could fill this role when we go to in-person meetings again.  She re-emphasized the need to recruit Out of School Youth.

Public Comment
None.

Closing Remarks
September 20th will be the next meeting.  

Adjournment: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting was adjourned at 10:37 am.  Kathy Swinson made the motion, Chris Strohl seconded.  Motion Carried. 

